
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 

SUPPLEMENTARY BUDGET ESTIMATES – 20 OCTOBER 2014 

IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 

(SE14/075)  PROGRAMME – Internal Product 

Senator Carr (Written) asked: 

Christmas Island 
a. Who currently holds the tender for Christmas Island?
b. When does it expire?
c. What plans are in place to deal with the expiration?
d. Will it be released on AusTender?

Answer: 
a. As at 27 November 2017, Serco Australia Pty Ltd has the current contract for

immigration detention services and International Health and Medical Services has 
the current contract for detention health services.   

b. These contracts are due to expire on 10 December 2014.

c. Request for Tender 04/14 for the provision of onshore immigration detention
services at all mainland immigration detention facilities, including Christmas
Island, was released on AusTender on 3 April 2014. The department anticipates
executing new contracts through finalising this process by 10 December 2014 to
align with current contract expiry.

d. As above.


